Minutes of Aquatic Invasive Species Committee Meeting
	Monday, May 12, 2025	
Revised Minutes (corrections made to item #5 – Andy Teal’s Report: point #1 and point #3 – changes made.)  Revised on June 5, 2025. 
The meeting was called to order by Chris Webb at 8:30 AM. Roll call of committee members verified that a quorum was present.  We met at the Barnes Town Office and via Zoom Video Conferencing.

1.  Roll call: 
Members Present:  Sally Pease, Diane Menard, Chris Webb, and Cris Neff (Liaison for FOECLA).
Guests Present:  On Zoom, Andy Teal (Bayfield County AIS Coordinator), David Blumer (LEAPS LLC), and Bill Sande, property owner on Devil’s Lake.
Members Absent:  Mavis Gagne, Doug Stearly, Barb Clements, and Julia Lyons.	
Verification of Public Notice: Public notice of meeting was posted on May 9, 2025 at 9:00 AM by Chris Webb, AIS Committee Chair.

2.  Approval of Agenda: A motion was made by Diane and seconded by Cris Neff to approve the agenda.  A voice vote was taken and the motion carried.

3.  Approval of last month’s minutes: A motion was made by Chris Webb and seconded by Cris Neff to approve the minutes of our previous meeting, held on April 14, 2025. A voice vote was taken and the motion carried.

4.   DASH-BAISS Project Lead – Cris Neff:
Fred pulled the pontoon out of the Conservation Club shed on Wednesday, May 7th.  Cris, Jim, and Matthew volunteered to clean and prepare the boat for launching on Thursday, May 8th.  With construction at the Lower EC boat launch, the boat will have to be landed and moved on Thursday, May 22nd when the landing is open for boat traffic.  Then, it will be cleaned and launched into Upper EC for its next stop at Shunenberg Lake for 2 weeks of pulling curly-leaf pondweed there starting on May 27th.  The BAISS boat will start the summer season on Lower EC Lake on Monday, May 12th with docking located at Clearwater Resort.  Divers will be pulling curly-leaf pondweed.
a. EMS staff will assist with GPS maps.
Brett Friermood, EMT personnel, will enter data into the GPS on the computer and the handheld GPS device.  
	b. Need volunteer to pick up bags at Shunenberg Lake dock site.
No volunteer has been found as yet.
	c. Need volunteer to pick up bags at Middle Eau Claire dock site.
No volunteer has been found as yet.

5.  Andy Teal, Bayfield County LMPN Coordinator/Surface Water Conservation Technician:
* The Northwest Wisconsin Lakes Conference is at Hayward High School on Friday, June 20th from 8:00am -3:45pm.  Andy cannot attend, however, several other local people will be attending.
* Andy wrote a great article entitled “Stop the Spiny!”  It appeared in the April issue of the Bottom Line News & Views.  Check it out!
* The WDNR Lake Superior Basin, AIS Biologist position was recently posted.  The application process is now closed, but Andy was not sure if this position has been filled.
* Andy reminded us of a program offered by Bayfield County.  It is a cost-sharing program through the Land & Water Conservation Department.  Land owners can take advantage of it by contacting Andy or contacting the Land & Water Conservation Department, County Conservationist - Benjamin Dufford at 715-373-6167.

6.  Zach Stewart, Cris Neff, and Chris Webb did a webinar on Tuesday, April 19th.  It has been recorded and will be available on the Town of Barnes website soon.
This webinar was led by Zach Stewart, Douglas County AIS Coordinator, who spoke about spiny water fleas.  Cris Neff spoke about the BAISS boat program, particularly on Lower EC Lake because part of Lower EC Lake is in Douglas County.  She encouraged residents to become active by volunteering on the boat.  Chris Webb spoke about the Barnes website and where and how to sign up for volunteer positions using the website:  townofbarneswi.gov   (Go to committees, go to the aquatic invasive species tab, then volunteer, then BAISS sign-up)

7.  Dave Blumer, LEAPS LLC:
Dave is working on moving GPS data points from the computer to the hand-held GPS device.  Other items:
· Water quality testing was not done on Tomahawk Lake as needed.  It should have been done 2 weeks after “ice out.”  Dave is the contact person about details.
· Lake surveying has not been done yet.
· The chemical treatment (small-scale treatment) will be done in middle to late June.  Dave will go to Tomahawk Lake in a couple weeks to check out the milfoil patch that needs treating.

8.  CBCW Project:
	a. EMS staff has agreed to enter data into SWIMS.
The boat landing monitor sheets (paid and volunteer) will go to the ambulance crew at our Barnes Fire Hall.  They will enter the data into the SWIMS website for us as their time and job duties permit.

9.  Grant status update:
a. DNR permits have been received for all six lakes.
All permits are in and have been accepted, including the chemical treatment permit.
	b. Dee Thomodsgard and Therene Stearly have offered to enter data in DNR forms.
Dee and Therene will be entering data into the DNR grant forms in order to get reimbursement money back in a timely manner.

10.  Two people have requested information regarding AIS Committee Chair/Coordinator.  Chris Webb has provided information to them.
* Bill Sande is a land owner on Devil’s Lake.  He has a background in the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers – Biologist.  He grew up in Barnes, and he has recently noticed an increase in aquatic invasive species in our lakes.  He would like to assist with our diving team and also volunteer on the BAISS boat. 
	* Dee Thomodsgard has a background in clerical experience.  She is already taking on an active volunteer role with our committee.

11.  Social Media, Mailings, upcoming informational events:
	a. Facebook – Lea Culliton, coordinator - Dee Thomodsgard has offered to help.
Updates will be posted.  BAISS boat sign-up will be encouraged weekly.
b. Letters to Lower EC and Shunenberg property owners with maps and schedules.  Dee Thomodsgard completed the mailing.  Upper and Middle EC letters will be mailed by May 19th.
Besides the letters that went out to Shunenberg and Lower EC property owners, Upper and Middle EC property owners will receive their letters after May 19th.  Then, there are letters to Tomahawk and Sand Bar Lakes that will be mailed out later this summer.
c. Chris Neff and Diane Menard – reports on FOECLA and ECLCC monthly meetings.
Cris Neff will have a booth at the Taste of Barnes, June 14th.  The annual FOECLA meeting is July 12th and Cris will update the attendees about our projects.
Diane attended the Conservation Club meeting in April.  The next CC meeting will be Monday, May 19th at 7:00 PM at the VFW.  Diane expressed gratitude to the Club members for the new motor that the CC helped to buy and the winter storage that was provided for the DASH pontoon in the CC shed.  At the next meeting, she will request winter storage annually for our pontoon, provided they have room in their shed.
d. AIS Chairman/Coordinator – report on the Town of Barnes Monthly meeting.
Chris Webb is updating the Town of Barnes Board of our activities and plans.
e. Sally Pease – Taste of Barnes (can be connected with FOECLA table) – June 14th.
Sally will take our AIS display materials to the Taste of Barnes where she will set-up next to the FOECLA table/tent.  She will display the same AIS boards at the annual FOECLA meeting in July.  Sally will update the boards with new photos as needed.
f. Sally Pease –FOECLA Annual Meeting on July 12th.
Sally will display AIS materials at this event.
Cris Neff will update the attendees on the BAISS boat progress so far this summer.

12.  Next meeting Date for Town of Barnes AIS Committee is Monday, June 9, 2025 at 8:30 AM.  All interested parties are welcome to attend.
Adjourn:  A motion was made by Sally and seconded by Chris Webb to adjourn the meeting. A voice vote was taken and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 AM.

Respectfully submitted by Diane Menard
715-795-3464, menard5@msn.com 


